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TO: 
 

MAYOR A. NUTTALL AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 
 

FROM: 
 
WARD:  

M. BANFIELD, RPP, DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES  
 
2  
 

NOTED: 
 

B. ARANIYASUNDARAN, P. ENG., PMP, GENERAL MANAGER OF 
INFRASTUCTURE AND GROWTH MANAGEMENT  
 
M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER  
 

RE: CIP INFORMATION TO ACCOMPANY SKYLINE / SKYDEV LETTER  
 

DATE: 
  

MARCH 1, 2023 

 
This memorandum is to accompany the letter from Skyline / SkyDev dated February 21, 2023 (attached as 
Appendix “A”) and to provide insight with respect to the Community Improvement Plan (CIP) applications that 
were not approved in the 2022 intake year.  
 
The applicant applied for a CIP grant in the first intake of 2022. The CIP application was not approved for the 
following reasons: 
 

• The proposed development contains a lower percentage of affordable units in comparison to other 
applications that were received and considered by the CIP Grant Review Committee during the 
application intake period. 
 

• In the submission, the applicant did not demonstrate a commitment to provide affordable housing 
units, but rather noted that affordable units would be provided subject to the receipt of “appropriate 
funding”. 
 

• The proposal does not include a mix of residenital, commercial and insitituional uses. 
 

• The project is not providing emergency housing, transitional housing, social housing or affordable 
not-for-profit charitable home ownership or is providing other creative housing solutions to help house 
the hardest to house of Barrie’s population. 

 
The applicant applied for a CIP grant in the second intake of 2022. The CIP application was not approved for 
the following reasons: 
 

• Financial implications to the municipality because of policy changes at the Provincial level, 
particularly the passing of Bill 23. In this regard, developers will be provided financial relief through 
the waiving, reduction, and freezing of development charges (DC), thereby impacting a municipality’s 
ability to recover costs associated with growth and development. With respect to the subject 
application, the City would lose both application fee and DC revenue. It has been determined that 
the grant parameters require further review in the context of the significant financial implications to 
City taxpayers anticipated as a result of Bill 23 and the benefits that would occur as a right for 
affordable housing, should the Provincial legislation be proclaimed. 
 

• The proposal does not include a mix of residential, commercial, and institutional uses.    
 

• The proposal does not include affordable units for low to low-moderate income households in the 
lowest 40th income percentile. 
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• The project is not providing emergency housing, transitional housing, social housing or affordable 
not-for-profit charitable home ownership or other creative housing solutions to help house the hardest 
to house of Barrie’s population. 

 
For more information, please contact Michelle Banfield, Director of Development Services at 705-739-4220 
ext. 5466 or by email at michelle.banfield@barrie.ca  
 
Attached: Appendix “A” – Letter from Skyline / SkyDev dated February 21, 2023  

mailto:michelle.banfield@barrie.ca
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Appendix “A” - Letter from Skyline / SkyDev Dated February 21, 2023
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